The VILS O Family Carrying the Gospel of Christ to the Islands of Papua New Guinea



Contact:

USA Phone: +1 334 646 1066 PNG Phone: +675 7967 8463 Email: calebwilson@mwbm.org

Goals:

Preach Christ
 Disciple Believers
 Establish Local Churches
 Give God the Glory

Birthdays: Caleb - Oct. 12 Tabitha - May 24 Cassia - Oct. 10, 2018 Cherith – Sep. 11, 2020 <u>Anniversary:</u> July 7, 2017

Sending Church: Mt. Calvary Baptist Church P.O. Box 1372 Roanoke, Alabama 36274 Pastor Ricky Emery +1 (334) 863 4996

Support Address:
Macedonia World
Baptist Missions
P.O Box 519
Braselton, Georgia 30517
www.mwbm.org



February 2021

Dear Friends,

The Lord sees. He sees our obedience to Him, and it does not go unrewarded. Boaz told Ruth in Ruth 2:12, "The Lord recompense thy work, and a full reward be given thee of the Lord God of Israel, under whose wings thou art come to trust." Ruth abandoned her false gods, embraced The LORD and his work, and was rewarded by God for her willingness to follow Him. We too, receive an abundance of blessings and rewards if we follow Him in faith and obey His will. Our efforts do no go unnoticed. The Lord sees.

I am thankful the Lord sees the Wilson family. He always know what is best and when is best. Our date of return to Papua New Guinea is still unclear. We are still awaiting the completion of Cherith's visa, but we are trying to be patient. We long to be in Papua New Guinea, but we trust the Lord's timing. Please pray for the process to be finished quickly, and pray for us to have have patience. While we have been in America, the Lord has given a multitude of opportunities to minister to young people, so maybe all of these delays were for influencing other young people to give their lives for the Lord's service. The Lord sees.

We are thankful for those who have given towards our plane tickets. We still need \$4,600 to cover them. Please pray for the Lord to provide the remaining amount. The Lord sees.

Our family is doing well. Cherith is growing everyday. She had to have a minor procedure done in her mouth in early February. Everything went well, and she is back to her happy self. Please pray for continued healing of our baby girl. Cassia is growing as well; she is a tremendous help caring for baby Cherith. We do ask you to pray for my wife's family. Her grandfather, Ron Helzerman, recently went to be with the Lord. He was a great man of God, and he helped guide many lives to Jesus Christ. We also ask you to please pray for our pastor and home church. Pastor Ricky's dear wife passed away recently, and he is in need of much prayer. Ms. Bonnie Emery faithfully served God for many years, and now she holds her reward for all of her years of service to our Lord. She will be missed, but we anticipate seeing her again! The Lord sees!

Thank you all for your faithfulness to the Lord. We appreciate you all supporting and praying for the Wilson family. The Lord sees!

Your Missionaries to Papua New Guinea, Caleb, Tabitha, Cassia, and Cherith Wilson

But none of these things move me, neither count I my life dear unto myself, so that I might finish my course with joy, and the ministry, which I have received of the Lord Jesus, to testify the gospel of the grace of God. Acts 20:24